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Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
February recognizes the importance of empathy.  Throughout February, we will focus 
on how our actions impact upon others and influence their thinking.  We will carefully 
explore the difference between conflict and bullying, and identify the strategies we use 
to address these concerns. According to our recent School Climate Survey data, 
completed by grades 4-8 students in November, most of our students demonstrate a 
high ability to use a variety of strategies.  Some of these identify ways to include others, 
seek out help or simply walk away.  We are very proud of our students and know that 
we can continue to add to their tool kit of strategies as they develop. 
 
Our Code of Conduct also continues to guide us as a school community.  You may 
reference this at our website or in your child’s agenda.  The Code of Conduct applies to 
all members of our school community, including parents and guardians.  Thank you for 
upholding these standards and serving as models to our students.  Your respect for one 
another and our teachers is paramount to maintaining a safe school environment.  
 
This month, we will be recognizing and celebrating many aspects that remind us how 
important our individual differences contribute to the larger community to enhance 
our school culture.  At Dr. Emily Stowe, February includes Black History month, Pink 
Shirt Day, Arabic Club, and Grandview Tape a Toonie Day.  Together we will continue 
to share our experiences and learn acceptance to be an even more respectful and 
peaceful community.  Please see the attached calendar for dates. 
 
As report cards go home February 20th, remember that we treasure the gifts your child 
brings to school each day.  Should you wish to discuss the report, please contact your 
child’s teacher directly to set up a meeting. 
 
Mme Haley-Twiss 

 

With the school year at its midway point the Council has been busy planning a Wellness 
Night (details to follow for March 27th) and discussing ways to improve our successful 
Stowe Christmas Market. We are hoping to create a committee in September to allow 
other parents in the Stowe community to come out and voice their ideas and volunteer 
their time to help continue to make this event a success.  While on the topic of the 
Christmas Market, the funds raised from this year’s event were $1835.80 and those funds 
were allocated to the Kindergarten classrooms and some much needed gym equipment. 
Thank you all again for your support of this community event! 
 
The School Council would also like to remind parents and guardians to continue to place 
your lunch orders for pizza, pitas and subs through the Healthy Hunger website.  
 
Our next meeting will be Wednesday February 20th at 6:15 p.m. in the library. Child 
minding is available and all parents or guardians are welcome to attend! 
Jackie Hester, Chair 
soccer147@yahoo.com 
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 Character in the School  

February’s Character Attribute 

Empathy 
I respect the feelings of others. I seek to understand what others are thinking to appreciate 

their perspectives. I listen and consider their views, even though we may not agree. I act 

with kindness and compassion. 

 

Jr. Volleyball 

On January 11th the Jr Volleyball team earned second place at our tournament. All students played their 

very best and made Emily Stowe proud. I would like to thank all players on the team as well as their 

parents for a fantastic volleyball season. Team members were Immanuel B., Leah P., Tyler O., Ashley P., 

Elijah F., Ryan L., Mitchell S., Hannah C., Halayna E., Logan M. 

Ms. Jackson and Mrs. Morrallee 

 

 

  February Days  

Winter Walk Day 
Wednesday, February 6, 2019 - Friday, February 8  
Around the school's perimeter. 
Kids will walk around the school. The ETeam is creating an animal scavenger hunt based on where you 
might find animals in their habitat. Look for and name pictures of various birds and animals hidden 
outside.  

 

Grandview Tape A Toonie 
February 6, 2019 

Tape a Toonie to support Grandview Kids. See flyer attached to the newsletter for more details. Wear blue 

and orange in support. 
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Sweater Day 
Thursday, February 7, 2019, all day 
Beat the cold and layer up! Wear a sweater or a hoodie to promote energy conservation. Conduct a 
survey for data management. Be sure to take pictures. Check out an update coming soon to our Stowe 
bulletin board.  

 

Arabic Club 
Dr. Emily Stowe is so excited to introduce our first ever Arabic club. With a growing population of Arabic 
speaking families in our school, we want to create an opportunity for students and their parents to  
connect, speak their native language to one another, and create a space where students feel most 
comfortable, socializing with each other.  
 
Our first gathering will be February 13th at 10:40a.m.  Any interested parents may join us as well. We will  
have games for the students, crafts and refreshments. Please contact Carlie Harding to RSVP or respond  
with any questions.  

 
Carlie_harding@kprdsb.ca 
 
لم ح تورة ت دك لي ال ي تو إم س م  قدي ت اد أول ب ي ن نا عرب د مع .ل زاي لات ت عائ قة عددال ناط ية ال عرب ال ي ب نا ف ت س  مدر
د ، ري خ أن ن قن صة ل ر ياء ف وأول لطلاب صال أمورهم ل لات تحدث ، ل تهم وال غ ل م ب ضهم الأ ع ب عض ل ب لخو، ال ق ساحة   م
عر ش يها ي طلاب ف راحة ال ال صل ، ب توا تماعي وال ضهم الاج ع ب عض مع ب  .ال
كون ي س جمع أول  نا ت ر 13 هو ل براي ي ف ساعة ف د .10:40 ال ضم ق ن ناأي ي ي ن من إل دي وال ين ال تم مه ا ال كون .أيضي ي س  
نا دي عاب ل لطلاب أل بات ل مرط وال حرف رجى .وال صال ي ـ الات لى Carlie Harding ب رد RSVP ع لى أوال لة أي ع ئ س  .أ

 
 
 

Reminders from the Office….. 
  All students should be using their entrance doors in the morning and not 

the main entrance unless they arrive after the morning entrance bell rings at 
8:40 a.m.  
  

  If your child arrives to school after 8:40 a.m. they need to sign in at the office 
as attendance is completed by this time and could result in them being 
marked absent. Signing in means no unnecessary calls to parents/guardians 
for a student marked absent because they arrived late. Please assist us and 
encourage your child(ren) to arrive on time for school, to avoid 
unnecessary disruption to the classroom and  routines. 
  

  We ask if parents need to have their child signed out at a specific time that they show up 5-10 min 
early so we have time to reach the student and call them down. Our ultimate goal is to have you 
communicate the early sign out to the teacher via email or note in the agenda. We are striving to 
reduce disruption in the classrooms throughout the day and signing out early seems to be one of the 
major contributors.  We want to work together with parents for a smooth transition.  While we realize 
this may not work for every sign out, we would ask for your assistance with this matter. 

  

Bethesda House & Animal Shelter Thank You 
Communication from the Bethesda House “Building Hope…Changing Lives”: 
  
“On behalf of the women and children we support, and the Board and staff of Bethesda House we would 
like to thank you very much for your support of Bethesda House and the work we do with women, youth 
and children dealing with domestic abuse. Your generosity truly makes a difference.” 

mailto:Carlie_harding@kprdsb.ca
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Mission Statement – In partnership with our community, Bethesda House provides secure shelter, 
woman-centered advocacy and support to women and their children, to empower them to live free from 
fear, domestic abuse and oppression. 
  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kiss n’ Ride 

Having students walk to school has health benefits and eases parking concerns.  If you must drive your 
child to school, please obey the painted arrows showing the flow of traffic for our Kiss n’ Ride area and be 
sure to follow the directions of any staff/student helpers wearing safety vests. Please be courteous to 
other parents/families by not parking your vehicle in the flow of traffic or behind other cars while in the 
parking lot.  Remember, if you must park your car and exit your vehicle, please park in a designated 
parking spot or on the street.  Do not block other cars.   
 

The bus loop in front of the school is used for our Kiss n’ Ride drop off in the morning and pick up at 
dismissal time.  Please be reminded this is a FIRE ROUTE.  The Fire Department and Bylaw officials 
periodically conduct inspections.  If you exit your vehicle while parked in this fire lane you could be fined. 
If you need to park and exit your vehicle, please use one of the designated parking spots in the parking lot 
or park on the street obeying the traffic signs.  This includes parents who are exiting their cars to pick up 
Kindergarten students while in the Kiss n’ Ride loop. 
 
For parents who would like to drop off or pick up their child in the Kiss n’ Ride loop, students are to exit 
their vehicle doors on the right-hand side, closest to the school.   Using the right-hand side of the vehicle 
is a safety measure as the left-hand side of the lane will continue to be a lane for cars exiting without 
stopping.  Please remind your child if they are being picked up in the Kiss n’ Ride lane to exit the school 
promptly after the dismissal bell to be respectful of those waiting behind in the line. The left-hand lane 
must be kept open for emergency vehicles. 
 
Kiss n’ Ride student assistants will happily walk your JK or SK child to the Kindergarten area in the 
MORNING only.  These student helpers will be guiding you to the front of the lane, please observe the 
parking helpers by driving forward when requested.   
 
Thank you in advance for your respect of our Kiss n’ Ride procedures.  Your cooperation makes the 
experience positive for everyone. 
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March 27th:  Well-Being Conference For All Grades 6-

8 Students  

On March 27th all grade 6-8 students will participate in a full day well-being conference entitled, “Mission 
Possible:  Developing Mindfulness for a Purposeful Future.”  If you are interested in helping with this 
event, or to present a workshop for students, please contact Mme Haley-Twiss at 
Lorena_haleytwiss@kprdsb.ca or call 905-433-8747 for more information.  We will need help  with setting 
up snacks, a water station, preparing conference material, etc.  Nurse Brian Dallaway will be assisting 
with this event, as well as our keynote speaker, Professor Robyne Hanley-Dafoe from Trent 
University.  This promises to be an exciting day, full of learning for all! 

 
Upcoming KPR Census 

KPR is engaging students and parents in a census so we can have the best information possible to better 

understand our students, their backgrounds, and their needs. This data will allow us to serve students 

better in our classrooms and schools, and to help principals and board staff make the best possible 

decisions about programming and resource allocation.  Information will come home with report cards on 

February 20th.  Parents of students from JK-6 will complete this for their child.  Students in grades 7 and 8 

will be completing this at school at the end of the month.  Participation is voluntary and information is 

confidential.  Please go online at www.kprschools.ca to Census for more information. 

 

Potassium Iodide Tablets (KI)  
At the beginning of each school year, parents/guardians are asked to complete the Student Information 
Form which gives an option as to whether school officials have permission to administer KI pills to your 
student.  In the event of an accident at the Darlington Nuclear Station, radioactive emissions may 
occur.  The ingestion of potassium iodide (KI) pill will minimize the amount of radioiodine absorbed by 
the thyroid. It is expected there will be plenty of time to close the school and evacuate your child before 
any radiation exposure occurs. We do have some students who do not have permission to be given this 
pill. If throughout the year you wish to change that instruction, please ensure you contact the office 
immediately.  A Fact Sheet is attached to provide additional information for review and consideration. 
 

Website/Twitter  

Be sure to check out our school website! Follow us on Twitter too! Keep in the know with 
what’s happening and stay in the loop.  If you are Facebook, School Council has a page 
that we do our best to keep updated as well!  From Facebook, search “School Council at 
Dr. Emily Stowe Public School” and request to join. 

 
With the expanding use of technology, in addition to or replacing the school connects automated calls, 
you will see more emails coming from us about important events in the school.  Newsletters will start to 
come out to email this way as well, as we feel it is important for our school community to keep current 
about what is happening in the school.  If you do not see emails from us, and they are not showing up in 
your junk/spam folder, please be sure to contact the office to confirm we have your current information. 
 
Likewise, the use of Edsby is being used more and more by teachers.  If you have not “activated” your 
Edsby account, please contact the office and an invitation can be sent to you. 
  

 

 

mailto:Lorena_haleytwiss@kprdsb.ca
http://www.kprschools.ca/


6 | P a g e  
 

 

 Cold Weather Wear  

Now that the cold weather is here to stay, it is important that your child(ren) come to school prepared for 
the weather. Warm coats, snow pants, hats and mittens are essential this time of year. Also, it is a great 
idea to send a spare pair of mittens, if the first pair gets wet.  A pair of indoor shoes is another must, in 
order to help keep the hallways and classroom floors dry and safe.  
 

Yard Supervision 

Yard supervision in the morning begins at 8:25 a.m.  Just a reminder that students 
should not arrive before this time as they will be unattended.  
  

 

Pink Shirt Day 
Wednesday, February 27th is Pink Shirt Day. This is an anti-bullying initiative that 
originated from two incredible Nova Scotia High School students. Bullying occurs in 
schools, workplaces, homes, and over the internet. Pink Shirt Day initiatives hope to  

       raise awareness on this issue. We encourage our students to wear something
 pink that day to symbolize that we as a society will not tolerate bullying anywhere. You can visit
 www.pinkshirtday.ca for more information.   
 

An assembly to identify the difference between conflict and bullying will be held Tuesday, February 26th 
for all students.  Through an empathetic lens, we will review strategies to effectively work through these.  A
 focus on verbal bullying will take place, as our School Climate Survey indicates that this is the most
 prevalent form of bullying that occurs in our school.  Overall, our data indicates that the majority of our
 students feel a sense of belonging, have positive relationships and feel safe at school.  These statistics are
 above the Canadian norm.  We recognize that Dr. Emily Stowe is a great place to learn, but we also know
 that we can always aim higher to do better for our students. 
  

Welcome To Kindergarten 

If your child will be four years of age by December 31, 2019, now is the time to register for Kindergarten 
starting in September 2019!  Our school is a stimulating, caring environment with a broad range of 
programs to help students excel in learning, succeed in life, and enrich our community. 
 
Visit www.kprschools.ca, and click on School Registration to find your local school with our online 
maps.  See what you need to register – such as proof of age, proof of address and immunization – and 
complete the registration form online.  Check out the wealth of videos and tip sheets we have to help you 
prepare your child for school. 

         

Absence Reporting  

At Dr. Emily Stowe, the safety of our students is first and foremost. We have a 
new Absence Reporting System so that you may report an absence 24 hours a day, 
7 days a week at 1-844-434-8119 or register at studentabsence.kprdsb.ca or 
download the app (available through your app store). If your child arrives late, 
please remind him or her to report to the office on their way to class, so we can 

record that your child has arrived safely.  Thank you! 
  

http://www.kprschools.ca/
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School Lunches through Healthy Hunger           
Domino’s Pizza is offered Mondays, Subway on Tuesdays and Pita Pit on Thursdays.   
If you have not yet signed up, there is a link on the school website.  We have now added 
gluten-free pitas! These purchases help to support students at Dr. Emily Stowe. Place 
your orders now!  https://healthyhunger.ca/ 
 

 
 

If you mention Dr. Emily Stowe before your items are scanned through, 10% of sales 
comes back to the school!  Show your support for your school.  Every little bit 
helps! 

 
 

  

POPCORN, POPCORN, POPCORN 

Popcorn sales will begin again shortly!  We will make an announcement when sales will 
resume.  All sales support the Grade 8s with their graduation ceremony expenses.  
 
 

  

https://healthyhunger.ca/
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 February 2019 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

Black 

History 

Month 

   

 

 

 1 

PA DAY 

2 

3 

 
 

 

 

4 
Vision Screening  

5 
for SKs Feb 4-6 

6 
Grandview Tape 

a Toonie (wear 

blue & orange) 

7 8  
 

9 
 

 

10 

 

 

11 12 13 
Arabic Club 10:40 

14 
 

15 

 

16 

17 

 
 

18 

 

 

19 
 Int. Basketball 

20 
Reports Go Home 

Census info home 

21 
6:15 School 

Council 

 

22 

 

23 

 

24 

 

 

25 
SK/Gr. 8 Grad 

Retakes 

26   
Wellbeing 

Assembly 

27 28 
Dental Screening 

JK/SK/Gr. 2 
 

 

 

  

 

 


